May 10, 2005

Highlands Neighborhood Board Meeting.  Karen Story’s home.

Officers attending: 

Vice President  - Bob Kamuda ; Treasurer – John Braun; Secretary - Karen Story

Board members: Steve Hager

405 committee representative: Sue Keller

The meeting convened at 7:00 pm

I. Sue Keller requested that HNA sponsor neighborhood tree planting in fall 2005. 

· Karen will email the neighborhood to request people willing to plant and care for trees, and to solicit ideas of where to plant them.

· Steve will investigate wholesale pricing.

· The board will discuss use of funds once we have a price.

· Sue will ask the City Forester for suggestions on what kind of trees to plant.

II. NE 95th development updates

· Sue Keller spoke with Craig Sears, developer of the property on NE 95th. 

· He would be happy to meet with us to discuss our concerns about the development. Some concerns he may be able to address (such as tree retention and noise berms), other concerns he would not be responsible for mitigating, but may be willing to support us on (such as intersection and pedestrian improvements on 116th Ave NE). 

· Sue will arrange a meeting with him on May 26.

· We all agreed that in order to get the City to make any improvements to the intersection or sidewalks, we will have to be very proactive at the hearing.

· A hearing date has not been set.

· Sue left after this portion of the meeting.

III. Treasurer report - John Braun

· John filed our 2004 grant money report with the City of Kirkland.

· There were approximately $3000 remaining in our 2004 budget, which had to spent before 2005 money can be approved. John wrote a check to the City for use in the 112th Ave NE sidewalk development project, as approved by the board via email.

· John filed our 2005 Additional Grant Money request with the City of Kirkland. This money is tentatively proposed for use in the 112th Ave NE sidewalk development project, as approved by the board via email.

· Our non-profit status had expired over 3 years ago, unbeknownst to any of us. John file the paperwork to re-establish us as a non-profit. He had to request a new number, as our existing number expired after more than 3 years of inactivity.

· We are currently paying $72/year in bank fees. John will investigate options for getting us a free account.

· John will find out how and when we need to file our Federal Tax form.

IV. Neighborhood Connections Ballot status

· The 112th Ave NE sidewalk project won the neighborhood connections vote.

· Steve and Bob expressed concerns that the sidewalk should be built on the west side of 112th instead of the east. Karen will ask the City about this, and we can discuss it at our general meeting on May 19.

· City estimates for a sidewalk along the east side of 112th range from $27-37K.

· Steve will investigate the cost of having the sidewalk installed privately, instead of by the City.

V. Entrance beautification project status

· John Hopfauf at the City is getting permission from WSDOT to remove the chain link fence along 114th Ave NE. Steve wondered if we should leave it up as a trellis. The City does not think this is a good idea (Karen will forward the email).

VI. Agenda items for General meeting

· Baseball game June 12

· Cedar View Park work party June 25

· Sue Keller – tree planting project

· Ivy pull at Houghton Park May 21

· 4th of July Parade float

VII. Kiosk vandalism

· Karen found a piece of paper “hidden” in the new kiosk on 110th Ave NE with 4 kids names written on it. Karen will contact Officer McMillian to ask her if she thinks these kids might know something about the ongoing vandalism problems at this kiosk. (Karen contacted Officer McMillian, but has not heard back from her as of 5-16-05.)

VIII. Other items

· Bob will investigate the cost of sending out meeting reminder cards to the neighborhood.

Meeting adjourned at 8:30.

